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AS THE NEWS goes to "press", a steady stream of flowers is coming into Jordan Hall 

for the second of the series of flower shows sponsored "by the Geneva Garden Club 

under the able direction of Prof. Van Eseltine. Iris predominate at this exhibit, 

but other flowers and flowering shrubs are being entered and the display promises to 

be most attractive. Entries will be received until 5:00 o'clock this evening, and 

the show will ope$ at 7:00 tonight and remain open all day tomorrow and tomorrow 

evening.

SEVERAL members of the Staff attended the reception to Prof, and Mrs. H. H. Wing 

given by the Colleges of Agriculture ana Home Economics last night in Ithaca. Prof. 

Wing is another of the outstanding leaders in the early days of the agricultural 

colleges and Experiment Stations who spent some time at this Station before passing 

on to the field of endeavor that was to be his life work. Prof. Wing was the first 

professor of animal husbandry in an Anerican Agricultural College.

HR. ERL Bates, in charge of extension work with the Indians of this State, visited 

the Station last week in search of historical documents, etc., pertaining to the 

early days of the Station and the College of Agriculture. Dr. Bates is attempting 

to build up in the College Library historical archives that might serve as source 

material for some future historian of New York agriculture.

BR. E, W, ALLEN, Chief of the Office of Experiment Stations, U. S. Dept, of Agricul

ture, has wntered upon a survey of the research activities of the College of Agri

culture and will later conduct a similar survey of the work at- this Station. Dr-. 

Graves, Commissioner of the Department of Education at Albany, under whose super

vision the College and the Station were placed by the recent re-organization of the 
State government.



DR< AND MRS. Hucker leave tomorrow night on the first stage of their trip to 
England and the International Dairy Congress, Sailing from Montreal the last of 
the week, their party will reach Liverpool on the 22nd and will have a few days to 
tour England before the Congress opens in London on the 26th. On July 3rd the 
Congress moves to Scotland and will resume its deliberations in Edinburgh and Glas
gow, coming to a close on July 6th. On July 10th Dr. Rucker1s party will leave 
England for the continent where several points of interest will be visited, winding 
up at Paris. The Huckers expect to return to G-eneva early in August. Dr. Hucker 
goes to the Congress as one of three official delegated from this State,

MISS Hermine Stewart has returned home from Cornell and Miss Charlotte Stewart from 
Vassal* for their summer vacations.

DR. AND MRS. Prickett left the first of the week for their vacation in the South,

MR, VOLNEY Steele, who was taken ill last week at the National Moose Convention 
which he was attending as an official delegate fro® the local lodge, is reported to 
be making progress toward recovery, altho he is still confined to his bed.

AMONG- the official announcements from the Board of Trustees of Cornell University 
relative to appointments for the year beginning July 1 were notices of advancement 
in rank for several members of the Staff. Mr. Tukey, Dr. G-lasgow, Mr. Wellington, 
and Mr, Sayre have been ma.de Chiefs in Research, giving them the rank of full pro
fessor on the Colleges of Agriculture Staff. Mr. Slate was also notified of his 
advancement to Associate in Research. THE NEWS extends congratulations]

DR. C. L, ROADHOUSE, head of Dairy Department of the University of California, was a 
recent visitor to the Dairy Division here. Dr. Roadhouse is on his way home from a 
yearTs study in Europe where he gave particular attention to the factors affecting 
flavor in milk. Dr, Sherman, head of the Dairy Department at Cornell, was also a 
visitor at the Station last week,

EARLY indications point to a satisfactory response to the invitations sent out for 
the Canners Field Day here next Thursday. The affair will begin with a lunch in 
Jordan Hall at 12:30 to be followed by on inspection trip over the Canning crops 
farm.

MISS ELIZABETH Hopkins, formerly assistant in the Seed Laboratory here and later 
head of the Laboratory, at the Massachusetts Agricultural College at imherst, is at 
her home near Canandaigua, have found it necessary to resign from her position at 
Amherst due to will health.

MR. STEWART is in receipt of a letter from Munn written in Zurich, Switzerland, 
stating that the Veendam on which Mr. Munn had engaged passage home was one of the 
vessels that got into difficulties in New York harbor recently on account of an 
unusually heavy fog. Since the Holland American Line did not make any substitution 
for the Veendam, Mr. Munn was forced to delay his sailing a week and is expected to 
reach New York late this week.

THE STATION ball team played too many innings the other evening and met defeat at 
the hands of the American Legion team, 15 to 14, after having a comfortable margin 
at the end of the usual seven innings.


